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1st April 2022 

Message from the Headteacher 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had a wonderful end to the half term today celebrating all the successes with our Pupil of 

the Term certificates and medals.  

Although we have had a difficult term with regards to COVID, our children always amaze us in 

bouncing back to make great progress. I am sure you will join me in thanking our wonderful staff 

teams for being so flexible and working to support each other whilst staff have been recovering form 

COVID and other illnesses. Also, a huge thank you to you all in being so vigilant with your children 

and supporting the Government guidelines to keep everyone safe.  

The Government have announced further changes yesterday which apply from today and will be in 

place on our return from the Easter break.  

 

Changes to COVID guidelines from Friday 1st April: 

• children and young people who are unwell and have a high temperature should stay at 

home and avoid contact with other people. They can go back to school, college or childcare 

when they no longer have a high temperature, and they are well enough to attend. 

• adults with a positive COVID-19 test result should try to stay at home and avoid contact with 

other people for 5 days, which is when they are most infectious. For children and young 

people aged 18 and under, the advice will be 3 days. 

• regular asymptomatic testing is no longer recommended in any education or childcare 

setting, including in SEND, alternative provision and children’s social care settings.  

Wishing you all a fantastic Easter we hope the weather is kind and we will see you on our return on 

Tuesday 19th April.  

Lisa 

Headteacher  



News 

The free school meal vouchers to cover the Easter holidays were sent out by 

eSchools/email/transport earlier this week.   Please check that you have received them as they do 

have a short expiry date and once they have expired we are unable to obtain any more from Cheshire 

East. 

Eco-Club  
Last Friday we had our first Eco-Club meeting. Students from across the school came together to 

discuss ways that they feel we could improve our school and community to improve our ecological 

impact.  Part of their mission was to look at developing areas for wildlife on school site. Even the 

smallest area can attract much needed insects including bees and butterflies. With this in mind we 

planted up some pots with wildflower seeds kindly donated by the BBC Green Planet team.   Watch 

this space for more of their tips and ideas!  

 

Useful Information 

YouTube Activity Channel 

This week's video is an April Fools Attention Autism by Miss Fife, Miss Jennings and Miss Pullan.    

Have a laugh and enjoy!  Follow the link below to view the video:  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC8h2R01wqQRbOGl0E4gLXDg   

  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC8h2R01wqQRbOGl0E4gLXDg


 

 

The School GATE 

The School 

                       G = gain 

                       A = answers 

                       T = through 

                       E = each other 

Questions and discussions:  

• Debbie from Motherwell shared the support they offer to teenagers and women ...this can 

be found on their website and Facebook. They also do sessions on Menopause.  

• Our class teacher Miss Jennings will be organising some parents training on Pecs, Makaton 

etc...Date will given out when its confirmed.  

• I have attached Post 16 info from CEIAS.  

Thank you for all coming and making each other laugh as well as learning. 

I wish you a happy Easter holiday.  See you on the Thursday 21st April ! 

  

All sessions will be held in the Café at the Apollo Buckingham site.  

• Thursdays at 9.30am for Primary  

• Fridays at 9.30am for Secondary 

Term time only, no booking required. 



 

Reminders 

 

For new and existing parents please remember that we are a Nut Free School and be mindful of this 

when sending in snacks or packed lunches. 

  



 

 

Friends of Springfield 

This morning, the pupils were excited to receive a visit from the Easter Bunny who gave them all an 

Easter Egg.    

Have a very Happy Easter. 

 

 

Our NHS Team 

Nursing Team 
Direct phone numbers to the nursing team are:  

01270 826151 there is an answerphone on this.  

01270 826150 there is no answerphone on this. 

Physiotherapy and Occupational Therapy 
 Physio/OT direct line:                        01270 826153 

Wheelchair assessment unit:           01270 826323  

Wheelchair repairs: Rosscare           0151 6536000 



 

 

Speech Therapy 
Phone the school on 01270 691900  or on direct line 01270 826152.  

EmaIl:   joanne.currie2@mcht.nhs.uk 

              alex.makin@mcht.nhs.uk 

              beth.black@mcht.nhs.uk 

Or contact via eSchools. 

Contact Us 

If you need to contact us : 

Springfield School 

Crewe Green Road 

Crewe 

CW1 5HS 

Telephone:  01270 691900 

Email:  head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk 

https://head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk

